Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)

From: Judy Meltzer <judith.meltzer@cssp.org>
Sent: Wednesday, February 2, 2022 1:45 PM
To: DCOZ - BZA Submissions (DCOZ)

Subject: Comments in Support of BZA Application Number 20643: Maret School Athletic Fields Project

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the DC Government. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. If you believe that this email is suspicious, please forward to phishing@dc.gov for additional analysis by OCTO Security Operations Center (SOC).

To: Frederick L. Hill, BZA Chairman

Dear Mr. Hill,

I am writing to provide comments in support of the Maret School's application to the BZA (Number 20643) which will allow the school to lease, develop and support recreational space at the Episcopal Children's Center. We are strongly in support of this application. My husband, Richard Meltzer, and I have lived in Ward 3 at 3502 Runnymede Place NW since 1981 and we have raised four children in this neighborhood. All four of our children attended Lafayette Elementary School and I served as Lafayette Home and School President for several years. My children later attended Deal Junior High and Maret School for High School. I am now the grandmother of four children who live in this neighborhood and one is now enrolled at Lafayette and all of them will attend Lafayette Elementary School.

I have reviewed the site plans developed by Maret and shared with our community. I am enthusiastically supportive of the proposal because it will enhance the access to needed field space for all of the children in our community and improve the community's quality of life. The Episcopal Home space is not currently being used and is not benefitting the community. There are a shortage of fields both for use by schools and the general community.

Maret's site plans preserve environmental and neighborhood integrity. Maret's planners are aware of and the plans

Maret's site plans preserve environmental and neighborhood integrity. Maret's planners are aware of and the plans have been developed to mitigate the concerns of adjacent neighbors including concerns about possible additional traffic. I do not believe these concerns are warranted. I also know that Maret has always been a respectful neighbor in the Cleveland Park community and will be so in our neighborhood. They have indicated and demonstrated their willingness to work with the community to mitigate any real problems that have been identified in their plans or may emerge.

I believe that not approving this proposal will be a missed opportunity for our community and for all the children who live there. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Judith Meltzer, 3502 Runnymede Place NW, Washington DC 20015, 202-362-1180

If you have any questions, I can be reached by email at Judith.meltzer@gmail.com or judy.meltzer@cssp.org

Judith Meltzer

Pronouns: she, her, hers
President
Center for the Study of Social Policy
1575 Eye Street, NW, Suite 500
Washington, D.C. 20005

Main: 202.371.1565 **Fax:** 202.371.1472

Email: judy.meltzer@cssp.org

Visit us at www.CSSP.org.



Information in this electronic email message and any associated files or attachments may contain information that is (a) advisory, consultative or deliberative material and, therefore, is CONFIDENTIAL, PRIVILEGED, PROPRIETARY OR OTHERWISE MAY BE PROTECTED FROM DISCLOSURE; and (b) for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). If you are not the intended recipient, or the person responsible for delivering this to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that reading, using, copying or distributing all or any part of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this electronic mail message in error, please contact us immediately by replying to this message and taking the steps necessary to delete the message completely from your computer system.